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ADOPTED MINUTES 
IMPERIAL VALLEY COLLEGE 

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS GOVERNMENT SENATE 
FORTY-SIXTH ASSEMBLY 

 
Wednesday, September 8, 2010 

 
President Josafat Trejo called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Associated Students Government 
Senate to order at 1:35 p.m. in the Administration Board Room.   
 
PRESENT     
 Daniel Bermudez 

Carlos Espericueta 
Jesus Gallegos 

Ana Gaytan 
Craig Holloway  
Raim Torres 

  
ABSENT    Karina Ramirez 
   
VISITORS    Ashley Juarez 
     Claudia M. Aguilar, Student Services Specialist 
          
ADVISOR    Mr. Sergio A. Lopez 
 
CLERK    Saria Cardoza 
  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  M/S/C (Jesus Gallegos/Daniel Bermudez) to approve the agenda 

for Wednesday, September 8, 2010 as submitted 
      
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  M/S/C (Raim Torres/Daniel Bermudez) to approve the minutes 

for the meeting of Monday, August 30, 2010 as submitted. 
            
PUBLIC COMMENTS  None  
 
REPORTS 
 
President President Trejo reminded the Senate of the upcoming committee 

meetings for this week in the Administration Board Room: 
  

• The Admissions, Registration and Petitions Appeals 
Committee will meet this Friday, September 10th at 2:00 
p.m.  Carlos Espericueta and Daniel Bermudez will be 
attending. 

   
Elections Junior Senate elections will take place in the Quad area as 

follow: 
 

• Monday, September 13th from 8:45 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. & 
6:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

• Tuesday, September 14th from 8:45 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
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Senators are encouraged to volunteer to cover the Election Polls 
next week.  Please contact President Trejo for further details. 
 
Mr. Lopez stated that there were a couple students who 
submitted a Senate application but took classes during the 
Summer and are now over the 6 (six) unit cap.  These students 
are right out of high school but are no longer eligible as per the 
constitution.  The Senate will look into changing the wording of 
the constitution.  
 
President Trejo will work on printing the ballots and alpha list. 

  
Commissions  
 
Activities The Welcome Back event last Tuesday, August 31st went very 

well.  Mr. Lopez commended the Senate for getting involved.  
He stated that the Senate really showed great team work.  
President Trejo also commended the Senate for a job well done.  
He looks forward in having the same involvement in all the 
upcoming events.   

 
Cultural There will be a National Hispanic Heritage Celebration next 

Thursday, September 16th in the College Center.  Dr. Alfredo 
Cuellar, Instructional Dean of Behavioral & Social Sciences will 
be the guest speaker.  Students in attendance will receive a ticket 
for free “tacos” and a soft drink.  There will be an invitation 
extended to all History courses.  A time is yet to be determined. 

 
 There will be a voter registration table Friday, September 17th in 

the College Center as part of Constitution Day.  Pocket 
constitutions will be available to the first 150 students. 

 
Committees 
 
Finance Mr. Lopez stated that during ASG events/activities often times 

Senators leave their personal belongings accessible to other 
students.  To prevent items from being stolen and for Senators to 
store their belongings there is a need to purchase storage lockers.  
The lockers will be 12x12x15 and will easily store a bag pack 
and textbooks.  The lockers will be ordered by Mr. Lopez and 
the cost run from $300-$500.   

 
 M/S/C (Daniel Bermudez/Jesus Gallegos) to approve the 

expenditures of lockers for the ASG office not to exceed $600 
(sales tax and freight has been added).  Motion carried without 
discussion. 

 
Other Committees 
 
HACU Conference Raim Torres, Carlos Espericueta and Mr. Lopez will be 

attending the Hispanic Association of Colleges & University 
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(HACU) Conference from Saturday, September 18th through 
Monday, September 20th in San Diego.  The conference requires 
business attire.  The Senate discussed the possibility of moving 
their Monday, September 20th meeting date to Wednesday, 
September 22, 2010.  The item will be placed for action for the 
next meeting. 

 
CCCSAA The California Community Colleges Student Affairs Association 

will be held in Costa Mesa (Orange County) from Friday, 
October 22nd through Sunday, October 24th.  Mr. Lopez asked the 
Senators to notify Saria Cardoza ASAP whether they will be 
attending or not.  Registration is now open. 

 
Student Senate – General Assembly The Fall 2010 General Assembly will be held in San Diego from 

Friday, October 29th through Sunday, October 31st.  Craig 
Holloway has volunteered to attend. 

 
 Business cards will be ordered for Senators to distribute at the 

above conferences.  Please contact President Trejo whether 
you’ll like your cell phone number and e-mail address added.   

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
Video Rental Machine The item was tabled.  Mr. Lopez is currently conducting a 

research on this matter.  Once the research is completed, Mr. 
Lopez will provide more information. 

 
Voter Registration Volunteers are needed to cover the Voter Registration table on 

Friday, September 17th in the College Center’s Foyer area. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Charter Forms M/S/C (Raim Torres/Daniel Bermudez) to approve the following 

Chartered forms as submitted:  
 

• IVC Glee Club 
President:  Aleah Turk 
Vice President:  Raylee Riddle 
Secretary:  Colby Cabada 
Advisor:  Dr. Hope A. Davis, Ext. 6287 

 
• Cross Country Club 

President:  Erika Constantino 
Vice President:  Jessica Ortega 
Secretary: Karla Be 
Advisor:  Eric Lehtonen, Ext. 6522 

 
• Student Support Services (SSS) Club 

President:  Daniel Bermudez 
Vice President:  Timothy Arellano 
Secretary: Jose Cuevas 
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Advisor:  Dolores Diaz, Ext. 6379 
 

• Tennis Club 
President:  Priscilla Malagon 
Vice President:  Elizabeth Leonhardt 
Secretary: Guadalupe Lopez 
Advisor:  Sidne Horton, Ext. 6334 
 

• Kustoms (Auto Tech) Club 
President:  Edward Lang 
Vice President:  Jose Garcia 
Secretary: Keith Betro 
Advisor:  Ricardo Pradis, Ext. 6403 

 
Activity Function Forms M/S/C (Raim Torres/Daniel Bermudez) to approve the Future 

Professionals of I.V. Club’s food sale (churritos, water, chips 
and soft drinks) on Thursday, September 9, 2010 from 9:00 a.m. 
to 4:00 p.m. in the College Center’s Quad area 

 DISCUSSION:  Club members are required to watch a food 
handling video before any food sale. The video is still on VHS. 
Saria Cardoza stated that the Health Department in El Centro 
has offered to provide safety food handling presentations to any 
club that inquires or extends an invitation to attend a club 
meeting.  The Health Department does not have the video 
available on DVD.  Saria will be updating the Campus Club 
website with a quick guide (available in both English & Spanish) 
provided by the El Centro’s Health Department.  The motion 
carried without further discussion. 

 
 M/S/C (Daniel Bermudez/Jesus Gallegos) to approve the 

Student Support Services (SSS) Club to hold a meeting at 
Brunswick in El Centro on Friday, September 17th at 3:00 p.m. 

 Motion carried without discussion. 
 

M/S/C (Daniel Bermudez/Craig Holloway) to approve the 
Tennis Club’s Empowerment Photo Fundraiser for the Fall 2010 
semester. 
DISCUSSION: Photos will be taken by club members and photo 
shop to a superhero.  Photos will be for sale by contacting the 
advisor and/or any Tennis Club member.  The motion carried 
without further discussion. 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Senators Carlos Espericueta and Craig Holloway attended the Academic 

Senate meeting last Wednesday, September 1st.  Carlos 
Espericueta reported the following: 

 
• Mr. Kevin White was re-elected as the Academic Senate 

President for the 2010-2011 academic year 
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• A scholarship in memory of Dr. Dennis Carnes, Biology 
Instructor was discussed 

• The fill rate has exceeded.  We are at 106.2% fill rate. 
• There were nine (9) classes canceled 
• Mr. Rick Goldsberry, Emergency Medical Services 

(EMS) Coordinator was given a Statewide Award for 
assisting during the Haiti Relief.  Congratulations Mr. 
Goldsberry! 

  
Mr. Lopez stated that Dr. Dennis Carnes retired from IVC at the 
end of the 2008-2009 academic year.  He taught Biology for 
several years.  Dr. Carnes past away this summer and he is truly 
missed. 
 
Mr. Lopez stated that Mr. Goldsberry was in Haiti’s relief as 
well as the Katrina Relief.  He is to be commended for his 
dedication and assistance during the most difficult natural 
disasters.   
 
Mr. Lopez also stated that the EMT (Emergency Medical 
Technician) courses have a passing rate of 100%.  Mr. 
Goldsberry is the coordinator to the EMS Program and has and 
continues to do a great job with the EMT students.  The ASG 
Senate extends a THANK YOU to Mr. Goldsberry and his team 
for this great achievement!  Congratulations to the EMT 
Students for a job well done. 
 

ASG President  None 
 
Advisor Mr. Lopez will provide an add code next week for all the 

Senators. 
 
ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at 2: 26 p.m. 
 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 
13, 2010 at 1:30 p.m. in the Administration Board Room. 

 
 
          
PRESIDENT                                         DATE  A.S. ADVISOR   DATE 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by:         Date    


